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Cavan County Council
Ballyjamesduff Municipal District
Minutes of Meeting held on Wednesday 7th April 2016 in Museum, Ballyjamesduff
Presiding:
Councillor (Cllr) Noel Connell, Cathaoirleach 
Present:
Councillors (Cllr), Paddy O’Reilly, Winston Bennett, Philip Brady, Paddy Smith, S.P O’Reilly
In attendance:     Kevin Sexton Municipal Manager (M.M)   
        Eoin Doyle, Director of Services
        Bernice Smith, Meetings  Administrator
Cllr. N. Connell, Cathaoirleach opened the meeting and welcomed everybody.  
(1) To approve minutes of meeting held on 9th December 2015
Cllr. W Bennett proposed and were seconded by Cllr. P O Reilly.  
(2) To adopt Municipal Works Budget 2016
E. Doyle (DOS) explained the Draft Municipal Budget for 2016.  A discussion took place and Cllr. P O’Reilly expressed his disappointment and stated that the Discretionary Maintenance should be decided at Municipal level.  Cllr. P Smith concurred with this statement.  Cllr. W Bennett also noted that there was no allocation for Local Improvement Schemes.  
Cll. P O’Reilly proposed and was seconded by Cllr. W Bennett .

(3) To adopt Draft Standing Orders for Ballyjamesduff Municipal District.  

Proposed by Cllr. S.P. O Reilly and seconded by Clrl. W Bennett.

(4) Assessment of Community Grants

Proposed by Cllr. SP O’Reilly and seconded by Cllr. W Bennett.
(5) Funding request from Family Addiction Support Groups

Eoin Doyle (DOS) outlined the letter from Jackie McKenna Secretary of Family Addiction Support Network requesting funding.  After a brief discussion and synapses from Cllr. SP O’Reilly on the great works carried out by this organisation,  it was agreed that Eoin would liase with the other three Municipal Districts and suggest we could give a 1/3 contribution from each of our remaining grant money.    

Members Items

1
The need for a full new design scheme of traffic calming measures at Main St Mullagh


   Cllr. SP O’Reilly

Cll. SP O’ Reilly spoke of the difficulties of traffic management in Mullagh.  Cllr. P Smith suggested that maybe Cavan County Council should consider stop signs that were put in place at junctions in Ballyajmesduff and are working  great.  K Sexton (M.M) stated that the junction would be assessed by Cavan County Council road design team.  
2
That this council extend the speed limit on N3 North of Murmod Cross                                                                             Cllr. P Reilly  
Cllr.  P O’ Reilly asked could the council re-locate the speed limit sign out the road further at this junction.  There have been quite a few accidents and unfortunately a few fatalities in this vicinity.    K Sexton (M.M) stated that he had sought N.R.A. consent to relocate this speed limit over the last few years.  The junction has been identified by National Road Authority and Cavan County Council’s Road design team have been asked to draw up a proposal.    K Sexton (M.M) also stated that there is a county wide review of speed limits and if anyone has any issues to please inform the office as soon as possible.   

Cllr.  P Smith commented that great work has been carried out on signage in the Municipal District and complimented K Sexton on this.  Cllr. P O Reilly concurred with this statement.  
Cllr. P O’Reilly also complimented K Sexton and his staff on the work on the 1916 project and GPO building and hoped it brings benefit to the Museum and Ballyjamesduff.  The rest of the councillors concurred with this statement.  Cllr. P Smith invited everyone to the launch on Tuesday night 12th at 7.30pm 

Cll P Brady wished SP O’Reilly wished well on his campaign 
and this was concurred by all councillors.
The meeting was brought to a close at 12.45 pm and the next meeting was scheduled for Monday June 6th at 2 pm in Ballyjamesduff Museum  

